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WCCCD Represented at the 2015 
Michigan Community College Association Summer Conference

Board of Trustee members Mary Ellen Stempfle, Charles Paddock and Sharon P. Scott accompanied me to the 2015 Michigan Community Colleges’
Summer Conference entitled “Tomorrow’s Community Colleges.” 
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21st Century Center Digest 

News Articles This Week

MISSION & VALUES

Continued on page 3
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21st Century Center Digest  - Continued from page 2
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CAMP INFINITY 
WCCCD’s School of Continuing Education and Workforce Development and the Mary Ellen Stempfle University Center - Center for Learning
Technologiesin Partnership with The Michigan Council of Women in Technology (MCWT) presented Camp Infinity for girls interested in 
engineering and technology. The camps was also sponsored by the Ford Motor Company.
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District Police Authority
Lost and Found Property Service

WCCCD Police Authority is the District’s repository for lost and found items on campus
If you have lost an item on campus or have found an item on campus, you should be aware that the WCCCD Department of Police Authority has
established a campus repository for all lost and found property.. If you are in need of this service, you should call the WCCCD Police 
Authority at 313-496-2800 or stop by any Police Authority office for more information.

Community and Student Safety
Emergency phones are being installed around the downtown campus. 
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Divison of Administration 
and Finance

Banner 
Reconciliation

Technology is a powerful tool and the Division of 
Finance and Administration is attempting to take
advantage of existing technologies to the fullest.
Whether it is data management, internal reporting,
performance measurement or payroll management
– technology has allowed us to optimize all of our
processes and ensure that we are making the best
use of our resources.

Finance Systems

In preparation for both the 2014 fiscal-year close
and the start of Fall 2015 semester, the Finance 
Divison in coordination with the Division of
Human Resources and the Divison of Educational
Affairs are conducting:

• Assignment Audit
• Verifications 
• Deadlines 
• Payroll & Compensation Audits
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Administration and Finance
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Administration and Finance
Deferred Maintenance 
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Administration and Finance
Deferred Maintenance 
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Administration and Finance
Deferred Maintenance
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Build grant is a major recruitment and retention program that

depends heavily on student services.  This week District Student

Services presented workshops for rebuild scholars on student

success skills that included: time management, study skills, test

taking skills, career planning, student conduct, title IX and VAWA

Financial Aid Update 

REBUILDetroit

Scholars

Division of Student Services

The District Financial Aid office processing students awards, utilizes a
variety of technological online and paperless means in processing files and
keeping students informed.

Registration

DSS continues to provide excellent customer service to students as they
plan to support the campuses for the fall 2015 registration rush.

Recruitment and 
Community Outreach

Student Executive Council 

Student Executive Council (SEC) members Victoria Bankowski and
Rasheeda Morgan participated in Welcome Wednesday at the Northwest
Campus. To show their school spirit a few Dental Hygiene students and
Rebuild student also assist new and returning students with registration.   

WCCCD supported the Family Fund Day at Alkebu-lan Village, an
Afrikan Centered community based organization committed to
developing and nurturing an environment where families work
together to build healthy minds, bodies and communities.

Welcome Week 
Activities at the
Northwest Campus
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The Study Abroad program continues to provide academic programs and international preparedness that help our students understand that
people around the world – from North to South – East to West; cherish many of the same things we do – education, family, and most especially
being able to live and work in the global marketplace.
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Division of Educational Affairs
Advancing Career and 
Technical Programs

Enhancing Student Success and Completion is the focus of Goal Number
6 of the 2015-2020 District Strategic Plan and will be the focus of
faculty and student engagement for the upcoming 2015-2016 Academic
Year.  Expanding the Student Completion Agenda, advancing career 
technical programs and increasing student use of support services that
promote completion serve will help to frame the important work of 
reviewing, aligning and strengthening curriculum and academic 
program offerings.

The WCCCD Center for Learning Technology (CLT) offers technology 
enhancements for classrooms beyond just the online environment. The
CLT can show faculty how to use various apps such as Shasam, Aurasma,
QR code reader, and Google Translate to enrich the learning experience
for all students. Using everyday applications within the classroom will
better prepare students for future job and life goals. 

Blackboard Conference Offers New
Pathways to Success in the Virtual
Classroom

This week, members of the Educational Affairs Team including
Dr. Patrick McNally, Stephane Coffer, Kiran Sekhri, Dr. Harvey
Dorrah and Nicole Engel participated in a series of trainings,
workshops and informational sessions for the new Blackboard
suite of software programs that will be introduced for the Fall
Semester during the Annual Conference held in Washington D.C. 

This week Dr. George Swan and Dr. Fidelis 
D'Cunha and Dr. John Ray attended the
Michigan Energy Workforce Development 
Consortium (MEWDC) meeting at DTE 
Headquarters in Detroit.   Jason A. Tyszko,
Senior Director, Policy and Programs, Center
for Education and Workforce with the U.S.
Chamber of Commerce Foundation was the
special guest speaker discuss MEWDC’s 
recent Talent Pipeline Management grant
award in which the District is a participating
partner.

Michigan Energy Workforce 
Development Consortium meeting
at DTE

Jason A. Tyszko,
keynote speaker is
at the podium.
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REBUILDetroit Consortium Steering Committee meeting was held at WCCCD.  The four consortium institutions represented
were Marygrove College, University of Detroit Mercy, Wayne State University and Wayne County Community College District.  
Dr. Fidelis D'Cunha is Wayne County Community College District’s Executive Director for the REBUILDetroit Consortium.

REBUILDetroit Consortium Meeting

9th Annual 

International 

Taste Fest

Saturday, August 22, 2015

Downtown Campus

11:00am-2:00pm

Summer Safety Fair

Friday, August 7, 2015

Downtown Campus

10:00am-1:00pm

Man Up! 

For Better Health

Saturday, August 8, 2015

Northwest Campus

10:00am-2:00pm

10TH ANNUAL SENIOR FUN DAY

Thursday, August 13, 2015
Grosse Pointe War Memorial

9:30am-3:00pm
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Division of Institutional Effectiveness
WHAT’S TRENDING IN IE?

The Division of Institutional Effectiveness is gearing up for the start of the Fall 2015.  The Office is currently conducting
analysis on the District’s new students that are attending WCCCD for the first time.  This helps the college better
understand the entering student experience and their program choices. 

The Divison of Institutional Effectiveness compares the new students
from different semesters to understand the changes in the population. 
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Institutional Advancement 
and Alumni Affairs

“Wayne County Community College was a great experience the teacher took time with you after class and made sure you understood the materials. 
I would recommend Wayne county because of the smaller classes and the nice knowledgeable instructors”.

Geraldine Barnes Administrative Assistant at Detroit Area Agency on Aging, Administrative Assistant at Detroit Area Agency on Aging - WCCCD 1986 – 1991, A.A.S.

“WCCCD offers great education and yet affordable to anyone. Great professors, small classes, and convenient locations make this school attractive to many
students.”

Marjeta Llapi Lead Accountant at GE Global Operations - Headquarters
Lead Accountant at GE Global Operations - Headquarters
WCCCD 2002 – 2005, Associate's Degree

“Wayne County Community College District was the vehicle that 
allowed me to make up the lost and unfocused years of high 
school. It put me in position to graduate with honors and go 
onto University of Michigan and later Drexel University where 
I majored in Electrical Engineering and Computer Science. 
The instructors were second-to-none.” 

John D. Wright
Stationary Engineer at Atlantic Cape Community College
Greater Philadelphia Area

What our alumni are saying about WCCCD…

As we prepare for the new academic year, the work-study is diligently
working to secure our off-site partnership success. Most of our partners
return back to the program by recommitting to a yearly agreement with
the District to provide off campus locations for them to gain work 
experience. 

We are excited to welcome back six of our valued partnerships including 
Matrix Human Services, Tuskegee Airmen Museum, YMCA, The Detroit 
Parent  Network, Ecorse Public Schools, and the Salvation Army.  With the 
collaboration of these partners in our work-study program, students are 
offered an outside opportunity to grow, connect, and achieve. 

Work-Study Program
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Division of Human Resources

Human Resouces and Finance Interface

In today’s complex organizational environment, Human Resources and Finance play key roles in ensuring the integrity of an organization.  
From human resource management to asset management, it is critical that these two divisions communicate processes, documents and reconcile
flawlessly.  

Understanding the importance of data integrity and accuracy, the two divisions, on a monthly basis, meet to assure that appropriate structures
and all local, state, and federal regulations are administered.

IMPORTANT DATES

Retirement Celebration:  August 7, 2015
Staff Pay:  July 31, 2015
Faculty Pay:  July 31, 2015

Benefits
Reconciliation

Web-Time Attendance
Reconciliation

As part of the Division of Human Resources continuous
audit process, we are in the midst of reconciling the second
quarter of 2015 for the following benefit accounts:

• Major medical 
• Optical & Dental
• Employee Assisted Program (EAP)

Weekly Attendance and personnel requisitions are 
reconciled with the Division of Finance and 
Administration to ensure accurate payroll processing:

• Budgeting
• Staffing
• Compensation
• Reporting and Transparency



The Cisco Catalyst 3850 Series is the next generation of
enterprise-class stackable Ethernet and Multi-gigabit
Ethernet access and aggregation layer switches that
provide full convergence between wired and wireless on 
a single platform. Cisco’s new Unified Access Data Plane
(UADP) application-specific integrated circuit (ASIC)
powers the switch and enables uniform wired-wireless
policy enforcement, application visibility, flexibility and
application optimization. The Cisco Catalyst 3850 Series Switches support full IEEE 802.3at Power over Ethernet Plus (PoE+), Cisco Universal
Power over Ethernet (Cisco UPOE), modular and field-replaceable network modules, RJ45 and fiber-based downlink interfaces, and redundant
fans and power supplies. With speeds that reach 10Gbps, the Cisco Catalyst 3850 Multi-gigabit Ethernet Switches support current and 
next-generation wireless speeds and standards (including 802.11ac Wave 2) on existing cabling infrastructure.
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Division of Information Technology

Happening Now
The existing network switches have been replaced with Cisco Catalyst 3850 PoE (Power over Ethernet) switches to support data, voice, and 
Hi-speed wireless network infrastructure. A new network design and  IP address schema is being implemented at the campuses which will 
provide a secure and reliable network, as well as the ability to manage and separate different types of networks throughout the district.   
Additional wiring for both fiber optic and Ethernet cables were completed to enhance data and voice traffic.

Look Ahead
Phase I of the VoIP project and the network infrastructure upgrade 

will continue to the Downtown Campus. 
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The School of Continuing Education
and Workforce Development

Shawna Forbes and Carolyn Carter met with Bill Pringle
Curatorial Assistant of the Detroit Historical 
Society to discuss the Detroit Historical Museum’s 
traveling exhibits for the District’s art galleries.

Creating Partnerships with the Detroit Historical Society

According to the American Association of Community Colleges, Community/Continuing
Education is a primary focus for community college – with community, rather 
than college, being the emphasis in the title.  Continuing Education can sponsor 
programming or partner with other community organizations to offer programs, 
on  or off-campus, using television, radio, or internet, one hours to a weekend, a   
semester or an entire school year. 

Lifelong Learning
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NEW PERSONAL FITNESS

TRAINING CERTIFICATE
Classes held at the Downtown Campus

The School of Continuing Education
and Workforce Development

The Personal Training Fitness Certificate program is designed to provide theory-based
training on building rapport, adherence, self-efficacy and behavioral change in clients.
The certificate program also increases knowledge of designing programs that help clients
to improve posture, movement, flexibility, balance, core function, cardiorespiratory 
fitness, and muscular endurance and strength.

Get your
move on!
Get fit tips to help maintain

a clean, healthy lifestyle

Hatha Yoga-Beginner
Students will learn to build on their 
flexibility, strength, and health. 
Course includes breathing and visualization techniques for maintaining your health. 

FOCUS ON

Health

Zumba Gold Fitness

Have fun and get moving! Every exercise is low impact and may be
adapted to fit your particular challenges. Zumba Gold mix of safe and
effective aerobic exercises designed to improve your overall
strength, endurance and mobility. Classes at the Downriver and 
Eastern Campus locations.

Yoga for Seniors

Participants will learn gentle stretching exercises for vitality, strength
and flexibility. This modified yoga sequence will build strength, 
improve posture and make everything else more fun because of it.
Classes at the Downriver and Mary Ellen Stempfle University Center.

Visit www.wcccd.edu for more information.
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The School of Continuing Education
and Workforce Development

2015 Summer Camps
Downriver Campus



Chancellor’s Weekend Memo                                                                     22 July 24, 2015       No. 995Chancellor’s Weekend Memo                                                                     22 July 2,4 2015       No. 995

The School of Continuing Education
and Workforce Development

2015 Summer Camps
Western Campus
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Taylor Rotary Meeting and Workshop

The Downriver Campus hosted the
Taylor International Rotary weekly
meeting and workshop.   
Participants identified a mission 
and vision goals of Rotary 
International, identify various service
projects to support our community
and prepare various fund raisers to

support community service projects. 

Total Continuing Education Student Participation: 43

Welcome Wednesdays

The Downriver Campus hosted
Welcome Wednesdays the Month of
July.   New students met face-to-face
with WCCCD professional staff 
to assist them with the admissions
process, financial aid and a tour of 
the campus. Participants were able 
to speak with campus staff for 

information regarding admissions, and financial aid.

Total Continuing Education Student Participation: 60

Connections Networking Group Workshop
The Downriver Campus hosted the Southern Wayne County Regional 
Chamber’s Chamber Connections Networking Group workshop.  Chamber
Connections is a structured, industry-exclusive networking group that can
be an important part of a strategic marketing plan. Several groups meet at
different times/days to build business relationships and share leads.  

Total Continuing Education Student Participation: 35

EcoWorks Energy Saving Programs

EcoWorks provides Energy Smart
Workshops for local residents receiving
energy assistance for their utility bills.
The workshops focus on showing clients
low cost no cost energy saving tips.
Participants learn and practice using
sustainable energy and natural
resources, discussed the cost savings
of using sustainable energy, and were 
educated on how this will create
healthy individuals as well as healthy
neighborhoods.
Total Continuing Education Student Participation: TBD

Michigan Science Center Movie Making
Magic Camp

The Downriver Campus hosted Michigan Science Center Movie Making Magic
Camp.  Participants were able to look behind the curtain and dive into the
science of movie special effects.  They learned to put on make-up and fake
blood.  Participants looked behind the curtain learned about science of movie
special effects, applied make-up and fake blood, and created their own two
minute science video and performed it to all participants on the last day of
camp.
Total Continuing Education Student Participation: 49

Downriver Council for the Arts – Summer
Art Camp
The District’s Heinz C. Prechter
Educational and Performing Arts
Center hosted the Downriver Council
for the Arts week-long Summer Art
Camps for youths 6 – 10 years old.
Morning campers learned about
theatre arts and afternoon campers
received vocal training. 

Total Continuing Education Student Participation: 22

The School of Continuing Education and Workforce Development
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The School of Continuing Education and Workforce Development

Superheroes Camp
Healthcare Super Heroes and CEO
Academy Kids Camps began this
week at the Northwest Campus.  
The Super Heroes Camp will give
kids the opportunity to learn 
patient care to apply in any health
profession.  

Cody High School Exhalation Integrative
Wellness (EIW) Prevention Summit
This EIW Prevention Summit is the first of a two part series designed to 
educate Cody High School students and inform them on hazards of misuse
and abuse of prescription pills and provide healthy alternative measures to
address their concerns.

Continuing Education Class for 
Nursing Students

Nursing Student,  Adeyemo
Isedameta,  attends the  
Continuing Education 
“Gearing up for Nursing
Courses-Are You Ready for 
Clinical Skills,” a nursing 
work shop developed to aide 
in  improving student clinical
skills. 

The School of Continuing Education and Workforce Development

Michigan Department of Health and Human
Services Professional  Development Workshop.

This one day workshop will provide training and development to 1st line
managers of the MDHHS serving cash assistance customers. Attendees of this
workshop had the opportunity to learn about recent policy and practice
changes affecting departmental program delivery.
Total Continuing Education Student Participation:  132

Robotics – Kids Summer Camp
As part of the comprehensive Kids Summer Camp at the Western Campus,

students enrolled in a Lego Robotics course where they used math and 
science skills to design, program and build a functional robot. Students
learned about the physics and math skills needed to build a functioning
robot.
Total Continuing Education Student Participation: 32

American Sign Language – Kids Summer Camp

As part of the comprehensive 
Kids Summer Camp at the 
Western Campus, students
enrolled in an American Sign 
Language course where 
they learned the basics of 
communication by signing. 
Students learned the basic alphabet using American Sign Language 
standard signs. 
Total Continuing Education Student Participation: 32
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Eastern MI Univ - Fire Tactics for Marathon Petroleum
Emergency Response Team
The District’s Michigan Institute for Public Safety Education (MIPSE) hosted
Eastern Michigan University for a training course on Fire Tactics for the
Marathon Petroleum Emergency Response Team. 
Learning Objectives: 
•To provide the student the opportunity to perform “hands-on” operation
through a designated driving course, discuss the physical forces involved in
the operations of an emergency vehicle and review the standard operating
procedures for Emergency Driving.
Total Continuing Education Student Participation: TBD

Wayne County CPR and First Aid training
The District’s Michigan Institute for Public Safety Education (MIPSE) hosted
Wayne County Department of Public Health employees as they attended a
CPR and First Aid training class at MIPSE. 
Learning Objectives: 
•Participants will learn CPR, AED and First aid through lecture and 
handouts and  practice CPR technique on mannequins.
Total Continuing Education Student Participation: 10

Coaching Emergency Vehicle Operations
The District’s Michigan Institute for Public Safety Education (MIPSE) hosted
Healthlink Medical Transportation: Coaching the Emergency Vehicle Operator
(CEVO): Ambulance. 
Learning Objectives:  
•Participants were able to practice safe driving and discuss laws involving
operations of emergency vehicles. 
Total Continuing Education Student Participation: 18

Detroit FBI Training Maneuvers  
The District’s Michigan Institute for Public Safety Education (MIPSE) hosted
the Detroit FBI to meet for training maneuvers. The FBI and Southeast 
Michigan Crimes Against Children Task Force met for tactical and training 
instruction. 
Learning Objectives: 
•Participants will practice scenario based training maneuvers.
Total Continuing Education Student Participation: 14 

Fire Extinguisher Training - Ash Stevens Facilities
The District’s Michigan Institute for Public Safety Education (MIPSE) Andy
Steeby and Greg Kowalski traveled to Ash Stevens Facilities in Riverview and
Detroit for fire extinguisher training. The training is for Ash Stevens 
employees and consist of General fire safety knowledge, Fire Extinguisher
feature and the use of fire extinguishers using MISPE’s fire extinguisher burn
simulator.
Total Workforce Student Participation: 20

U.S. Border Patrol - Active Shooter Training
The District’s Michigan Institute for Public Safety Education (MIPSE) hosted
U.S. Customs and Border Protection for an Active Shooter Response Training.
This course was developed to educate Border Patrol Agents of the increasing
risk of an Active Shooter/Terrorist Situation in today’s society. 
Learning Objectives: 
• Participant will be able to teach the history, concepts, and principles
of appropriate actions in situations that my include active shooters,
barricade/hostage situations, or terrorist attacks.  
Total Continuing Education Student Participation: 18

M u l t i - C a m p u s  H i g h l i g h t s
Downriver Campus

Michigan Institute for Public Safety Education

Davenport University Information Table
The Downriver Campus in partnership with the Mary Ellen Stempfle
University Center Davenport University visit to share information about
bachelor’s degrees available our students. 

Welcome Wednesdays
The Downriver Campus hosted Welcome Wednesdays the Month of July.
New students can meet face-to-face with WCCCD professional staff 
to assist them with the admissions process, financial aid and a tour of 
the campus. 
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Drones Visit the
Downtown Campus

A camera crew led by Dr. Julie Corbett visited the Downtown Campus
to produce an aerial and in-house video of campus areas. While the
drone captured photos from above, a land crew captured specific
areas in the building such as, the Language Institute, Learning
Resource Center (LRC), and the Frank Hayden Community Room. 

______________________________________

Welcome Wednesdays

Every Wednesday this month the Downtown Campus hosted an open
house to meet and assist prospective students from 12pm – 7pm.
New students met face-to-face with WCCCD staff who assist them with
the admissions process, financial aid and a campus tour.

French Language & Culture

The Language Institute
explored French
Language & Culture, as 
a part of their Global
Language and Culture
series.  The information session was facilitated by Professor Dib Saab
and his students. The Global Language and Culture Series is an
educational outreach program where WCCCD students, staff, faculty
and community participants can explore French culture, language,
music and food.  
_______________________________________

Career Planning and 
Placement
Workshop 
The Office of Career 
Planning and Placement is
facilitating a workshop 
on etiquette for business
communications. 

College Success
Workshop
The Student Services Department  
facilitated a work shop on Note Taking 
Tips for students.

M u l t i - C a m p u s  H i g h l i g h t s



Dental Hygiene Student Celebration

The Class of 2015 was
honored with a
graduation luncheon,
sponsored by the first
year dental hygiene
students.  Several
awards were given to
deserving students
based on their

dedication to the profession and their overall grade point averages, from
major dental companies including Colgate, Johnson & Johnson and 
Hu- Friedy.  

_______________________________

Pharmacy Technology
Keith Binion, Dean, Pharmacy Technology, attended the Pharmacy Technician
Educators Council (PTEC) Conference held recently in New Orleans,
Louisiana.  The PTEC provides an opportunity for pharmacy technicians to
network, gain access to educational resources, receive industry-targeted
news, and participate in the growing community of pharmacy technician
education experts.

Students Assisting in the
Community
Pita Arechiga, first- year WCCCD Dental Hygiene
student, was shopping at Moscheck’s meat
market in Allen Park, when a 2 year old started
choking on a piece of food and then became still.
The Mom saw the student in her scrubs and
handed her the still baby.  Ms. Arechiga then
instructed someone to call 911 and proceeded to
give the baby quick movements on the back until the object was dislodged
and subsequently EMS arrived.  The student had just renewed her CPR two
weeks ago, and was so thankful for the updated knowledge.  

Nursing Department - Tips to keep
healthy during the summer months.

Signs and Symptoms of Heat Stroke
Heat stroke or sometimes called “heat exhaustion” results from prolonged
exposure to high temperatures and sun -- usually in combination with 
dehydration -- which leads to failure of the body's temperature control 
system.  If you suspect that someone has had a heat stroke, immediately 
call 911 or transport the person to a hospital.  While waiting for the 
paramedics to arrive, initiate first aid. 

Try these cooling strategies:
• Fan air over the person while wetting his or her skin with water from a
sponge or garden hose.
• Apply ice packs to the person's armpits, groin, neck, and back.
• Immerse the person in a shower or tub of cool water.

If response to your emergency 911 call is delayed, call the local hospital
emergency room for additional instructions.  Please enjoy the summer
months and have a safe, happy, healthy summer.
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M u l t i - C a m p u s  H i g h l i g h t s
Dr. Julie Corbett and students filmed a video of the Feature Program Labs on the Eastern Campus. 

The Eastern Campus hosted the Federal Work Study Orientation. The orientation provides students with
pertinent information regarding procedures and expectations that are required of the students awarded
Work Study while participating in the program. 
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Blast from our past!
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Chancellor’s 
Weekend Memo

Mission

WCCCD’s mission is to empower 

individuals, businesses and communities

to achieve their goals through excellent

and accessible services, culturally 

diverse experiences and globally 

competitive higher education and career

advancement programs.

Vision Statement

Wayne County Community College 

District will be recognized as an 

institution that has achieved national 

and international recognition for enduring

excellence as a comprehensive 

multi-campus community college district.

WCCCD will focus on continuous self-

evaluation and improvement; preparation

of a highly skilled workforce in support 

of the Wayne County economy; student

academic and career success, and 

leadership in strengthening the open

door philosophy of educational 

opportunity.
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